BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Tuesday, 14 April 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chesters (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Chugg (NDC), Lord,  Lucas (NDC), Daniel (NDC), Ash & Hoult.  



	220/2008/09
	Apologies

	Cllrs Alexander, Mrs Palmer & Mrs Jenkins (DCC).



	221/2008/09
	Replies to any

Questions

Submitted by the

Public in

Accordance with

Standing Order 45 


	There were no questions.



	222/2008/09
	Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 9 March 2009 were approved and signed.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 23 March 2009 were approved and signed.

(c) Minutes of Finance & Administration Committee meeting held on 2 April 2009 were approved.

(d) Minutes of Parks & Gardens Committee meeting held on 7 April 2009 were approved.



	223/2008/09
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Lucas and Mrs Chesters declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 227/2008/09(a). Cllr Lucas declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 232/2008/09 and 238/2008/09. Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a personal interest in Minute No 227/2008/09(a) and 238/2008/09.  Braunton Parish Council declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 230/2008/09(b).      



	224/2008/09


	North Devon Council Food Waste Collection Service


	The Chairman welcomed Lesley Isaac, Waste & Recycling Officer to the meeting.  She gave an overview of the new service.  As a result of the new service all households would receive a small kitchen caddy, a kerbside caddy for parishioners who do not have green wheelie bins, a reusable brown bag for collecting cardboard and information on the new service.  For people without wheelie bins the new style service was due to start on 18 May 2009 and for other parishioners it was hoped that it would start in July 2009.  She also confirmed that household composters were available free of charge for anyone who wished to collect one.  The Chairman thanked her for attending the meeting and for an informative update.



	225/2008/09


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed Sgt Jeff Pearce to the meeting.  He reported the annual crime figures for the past year.  These were up 10 percent on the previous year, however the detection rate had increased to 30 percent and was the best rate for 3 years.  In March 2009 there had been 22 crimes of which 5 were assaults, 4 criminal damage, 1 drug offence but overall a 15 percent reduction in crimes.  Of the 300 reported crimes for the year, 120 of them were criminal damage which was down 12 on the previous year, 19 thefts from vehicles which was up from 16 in the previous year and 6 domestic burglaries which was down from 8 in the previous year.

 He also reported that from 29 April 2009, all police community support officers would be able to offer home security surveys which was free to anyone who was interested in order for their households to be generally assessed to help prevent any opportunist crime.  An email would be forwarded to all councillors and it was AGREED to put any item in the next Parish Newsletter.

He stated that currently he had 4 PCSOs, however he had lost 2 Neighbourhood Beat Managers which were in the process of being replaced.  The police neighbourhood priorities continued to include monthly consultation with the community and the major areas of concern that had been raised, continued to be residential speeding, parking, antisocial youth behaviour and issues around Pill Gardens.  Cllr Mrs Chesters stated that she had had a meeting at Pill Gardens and one of the issues that had been raised was lighting.  Sgt Pearce confirmed that they were looking at Devon County Council to fund this.

Cllr Lucas queried whether there had been an increase in crime due to the recession and Sgt Pearce stated that statistics showed that acquisitive crime did increase due to recession, however this had not been the case in Braunton at present. 



	226/2008/09


	Annual Update of Military Activity and Conservation on Braunton Burrows


	The Chairman welcomed Lt Col Portman and Barry Greasley to the meeting.  Michael Portman thanked the Chairman for the invite.  He introduced Barry Greasley and explained that his role was Training Area Supervisor.  He worked for a company called Landmark who were contracted to the Ministry of Defence.  His role was to ensure that everyone using the Burrows was briefed and that they were supervised and followed instruction.  He stated that himself and Barry Greasley were happy to answer questions from members of the public however any complaints from members of the public should be directed to Michael Portman and not Barry Greasley.

He said that one of the major issues for the military on the Burrows was currently a traffic route that signposted the Burrows from the new roundabout at the top of Vellator link road.  He was concerned that civilian contractors who were moving military vehicles were ignoring the laid down route and taking the route down the left hand turn at the Vellator roundabout.  All army vehicles should go through the village and down Moor Lane to avoid the small bridges on the other route.  He was going to approach the County Council to ask for military signage to be put in the village to highlight the correct route and this he had previously discussed with Sgt Pearce who was also in support of this.  Council AGREED that a letter would be sent to Michael Portman to forward with his to the County Council to confirm the Parish Council’s support for this additional signage.

He stated that one of the things that they had been currently looking at was the future use of the military training area and they continued to be in discussion with the landowner Christie Estates.  This centred around whether the use would be changed, altered or continued and these discussions were always ongoing.  Raymond Cordwell, the Agent for Christie Estates, had AGREED to Chair the next two consultation meetings and the first one taking place on Thursday 14 May 2009.  He was also attending meetings in Sandhurst in June 2009 which would discuss the future use of the military training areas.

He reported that pre-operational driving training would be increasing over the next 12 – 15 months and that there was a meeting to be held on 1 May 2009 with Natural England regarding different military vehicles in the area.  There was an increase in amphibious vehicle training on the Burrows due to the fact that 24 Regiment were now at Chivenor and there was an increase in personnel.

He also stated units at Fremington Training Camp might reduce or even close as a current investment appraisal study was being undertaken, however he said that no plans or decisions had been made yet and there was no idea when this was likely to be done.  He said that this was not necessarily a cause for concern as many previous studies had been done along similar lines.

From a military point of view he said some of the issues that they had, included the boat people at Crow Point.  He felt that the solution to this was that the Marsh Commissioners needed to close the slipway and if the people were kept on the boats at sea then there was no issue.  It was when they were on the land that it affected the training area.  He said that there were always pressures on the land due to the increased public use of the area and it was beginning to get to the stage where there was a clash between the military use and the increased public use, primarily to do with people, dogs and horses.

He stated that the Taw and Torridge Estuary Forum was a very useful forum for all users of the estuary and parties that were concerned around it.  He was also concerned that the biosphere was not able to financially support an education warden to support and promote one of the only two biospheres in the United Kingdom.  He felt that this was a real shame that the core area of the biosphere was deteriorating and that this possibly could be due to a lack of funding and money available.  There had been meetings with Natural England regarding fencing of area C.  He said that there had been no real issues regarding the fencing.  The gates and stiles etc. had all been AGREED with Natural England for the military access and he said it would be interesting once the animals were put in to see how it worked.  The Chairman thanked them for attending the meeting and for their informative update.  It was AGREED at this point to Minute the success of the parade for the 24 Regiment on Wednesday 8 April 2009.  It had been a momentous occasion for everyone involved.

 

	227/2008/09


	Finance


	(a) Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a personal interest in the cheque for the Braunton Museum.  Cllrs Lucas and Mrs Chesters declared a prejudicial interest in the cheque for the Braunton Museum and left the room.  This cheque was approved and signed and Cllrs Lucas and Mrs Chesters then returned to the room.  The remaining cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £6,887.75.

(b) Statement of Accounts for March 2009 was noted.

(c) It was AGREED to increase the level of Fidelity Insurance as recommended by the External Auditor in order to comply with the 07/08 Audit Report.

(d) Cllr Daniel explained the procedure for undertaking the report and informed members that he had checked all financial records for December 2008.  He was satisfied that there were no issues to be raised.

        

	228/2008/09


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.



	229/2008/09
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Jenkins was absent from the meeting however she did send a brief report.

She said that there was not much to report as things were mainly tied up currently with the June Elections and what would happen after the Boundary Commission finally produced their report.

The traffic calming measures in Church Street had been completed and the letters to South Street residents were still to be sent out.  A grant for the remedial works to the War Memorial which was in the churchyard had been obtained and the work will be commencing shortly.

She felt that the Community Grants with the County and District Councillors was working well and she also said that she was hoping to have enough money for the repair and painting of the railway signal in Station Road. 



	230/2008/09
	Planning


	Cllr Mrs Smith Vice Chairman of Planning took the Chair.

See attached sheets.

Cllr Mrs Chesters resumed the Chair.



	231/2008/09


	Report from North Devon Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chugg stated that the In Bloom Grants had been withdrawn for this financial year.

Cllr Daniel reported that due to a very tight budget for this financial year, a fundamental review of the whole of the Council’s procedures etc. was to be undertaken.

Cllr Lucas reported that he was to retain the Chairmanship of North Devon Council for the following year.  

All of the North Devon Councillors stated that they were disappointed at the short notice of the withdrawal of financial support for all the In Bloom Committees.

Cllr Mrs Shapland queried who was on the current Executive and Cllr Mrs Chugg stated that the Executive were no longer Portfolio Holders but now Lead Members.

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported back on the housing situation at Tesco.  She stated that  Magna Social Housing had 34 units of which 20 were affordable and 12 had been completed and would be offered to people with local connections.  Homebuy Direct had 14 units on which there were no restrictions.  She said that the shared ownership units were proving very difficult to allocate due to mortgage restrictions and it may be that these would be moved into a different category.  



	232/2008/09


	Report from Braunton & District Museum Parish Representative


	Cllr Mrs Wellstead stated that she had been working in the museum and was involved with the photo archive and was currently working through a new filing system which was all to be revised and rewritten.  She had started with streets and buildings.  She stated there was to be an exhibition in the museum to coincide with the new railway information boards.  The Chairman asked all members that anyone who had attended any meeting as a parish representative to please place it on the agenda to report back for the next meeting.

   

	233/2008/09


	Purchase of New Photocopier


	It was AGREED to look at some other options including a commercial printing machine.

	234/2008/09 


	Tarka Trail – Retaining Wall
	A letter had been received from Michael Ralph Consulting Engineers Limited which contained a quotation to provide a specification for the works to be done on the wall of the Tarka Trail.  It was AGREED to obtain further quotations. 



	235/2008/09


	Provision of

Traffic Speeds 

Signs on 

Saunton Road


	Cllr Mrs Chugg stated that she had received a letter from Mr Coward  of Marisco at Saunton regarding the traffic speeds on the Saunton Road in Saunton.  In particular around the entrance to the car park and the Saunton Sands Hotel area.  It was AGREED that council was fully in support of the points that were raised and the provision of further signage in this area and to acknowledge Mr Coward’s letter and to forward the details on to the County Council for their information and action.



	236/2008/09


	Provision of Signage for Taxi Rank on Exeter Road


	A letter had been received requesting further signage on the Taxi Rank on Exeter Road and it was AGREED to acknowledge and pass the letter to North Devon Licensing Authority to consider the matter of additional signage and to inform the Braunton Taxi Trade of this.



	237/2008/09


	Provision of Yellow Lines Outside ‘Thursley’ Frog Lane 


	It was AGREED to pass this request to Devon County Council.



	238/2008/09


	Request for Use of the Village Green


	(a) Saturday, 1 August 2009 – Braunton Museum.

     Cllr Lucas declared a prejudicial  interest  and left  

      the room.  Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a personal 

      interest.  This was AGREED and Cllr Lucas returned   

      to the room.

(b) Thursday, 28 May – 24 September 2009 – Mrs L 

      Broome, 14 The Moorings, Braunton.

      This was AGREED.



	239/2008/09


	Local Government Review


	It was AGREED to write to The Boundary Review Commission and reiterate the previous views of the Parish Council. 

Cllr Mrs Shapland abstained.



	240/2008/09


	Report of Radon Measurements


	The Chairman informed members that a revised radon report had been received following the monitoring of two areas as advised by the previous report and the results of this were clear and no further action was needed.



	241/2008/09


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (e) were received and noted.  

Item (b) (ii) It was AGREED to write to the County Council to support the extension for Footpath No. 25.




IN COMMITTEE

It was agreed that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.

	242/2008/09
	Request to Purchase Lease for Station House


	It was AGREED that Council could not support the request for the purchase of the lease for Station House.  Council AGREED that this would take a piece out of a large area that was in Council’s ownership and they would effectively lose control over it.  It would also not be in the public interest as this lease generated a large amount of income for the Parish.

  


The meeting closed at 9.54 pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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